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Highlights 

- Regional Housing Memorandum of Understanding – approved in partnership with the 

Municipal District of Pincher Creek # 9, the Village of Cowley, the Pincher Creek 

Foundation, Alberta Rural Development Network and the Town of Pincher Creek 

- 2017 Audited Financial Statements received and approved 

- Al Roth, Director of Operations appointed as Director of Emergency Management 

(DEM) 

- Committee Appointments 

o Recreation Advisory – Kris Larson, Faith Zachar and KariGrandoni 

o Regional Airport Advisory Committee – Cllr. Jackson and Cllr. McGillivray 

o Regional Tourism Committee – Cllr. Korbett and Cllr. Elliott 

- Pincher Planter Funding Agreement Approved 

- Five Year Lease Agreement with Pincher Creek 5 Pin Bowlers Association 

- Recommendation made by Town Council to transfer the Regional Emergency 

Management Organization to the Pincher Creek Emergency Services Commission 

- Support was provided to AUMA for the TransMountain Pipeline Expansion Project 

- Agreement signed with consultant – Oh the Places You’ll Go Consulting – for DayCare 

Transition, business development and relocation One Year transit contract agreement 

entered with First Student Transit for local Municipal service 
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Bylaws 
- Bylaw 1547-AD – Land Use Bylaw  – amend zone I3 to add – dwelling units as a 

Secondary use 

- Bylaw 1620-18 – 2018 Millrate bylaw for property taxation levies 

- Bylaw 1598- 18 – Animal control bylaw – off leash parks 

- Bylaw 1547-AE – Rezoning – R1 to R4 – Multi family residential 

- Bylaw 1596-18 – Procedural Bylaw – amendments to Council agenda deadlines 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Policies 
- Public Participation Policy # 166-18 

(NEW) as per Modernized MGA 
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through thoughtful, responsive and accountable public 

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜέ 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-ND 

http://bizmanualz.com/blog/keys-to-avoiding-poorly-written-procedures.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nd/4.0/
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Council Delegations 
- Keith Laidler – re: property tax rates 

- Avail CPA – Deb Sincennes – 2017 Audit 

- Spademark Consultin – Ron Hanson – Wildlife Control (deer) 

- Community Futures – Tony Walker – update 

- Castle Regional Tourism – Sasha Anderson and Marie Everts – re: Tourism  

- Growth Innovation Fund for destination marketing 

- WILDR Rough Runner – Alecia Williams – funding request 

- Resident Donna Bieda – town maintenance concerns and suggestions 

- Allied Arts – Stacey McRae – elevator project update 

- Pincher Creek Community Development Initiative – Liza Dawber and Sam Schofield – 

re: new community grant writer 

- D.Thornton, Marc Sabourin, Ed Martin and Richard Low – re: Hillcrest Meadows Area 

Structure Plan revisions 

- Council recognition and appreciation – Cllr.s Doug Thornton, Duane Filipuzzi, and Jim 

Litkowski 

- Pincher Creek Humane Society – Roxane Baalim, Tracey Young, Barb Schram, Rylan 

Brown, Briana Brown and Felecia White 

- Chinook Arch Library system – Robin Hepher 

 

 

CAO – meetings, webinars, courses, etc. 
- Government Finance Officers Association Conference – 

Kananaskis – sessions Including: CIBC investing, Brownlee 

LLP – Municipal Errors and Omissions,  

- Development/Subdivision decisions – subject to 

liability, disclosure or issues Such as: stability, 

environmental , etc. – breaching policies. Presentation by; 

Linda Edgecombe – (life coach) 

- Housing Committee, including Regional committee and 

ARDN 

- RCMP Sergeant – Mark Harrison 

- Children’s World Day Care 

- Town’s Day Care Committee 

- CC.G. Hyton Ltd. – HR consultant 
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- Vertical Church – G.Ney – re: Food bank 

- Union Negotiations 

- Town Transportation Committee 

- Alberta Emergency Management Agency 

- Inspiris – laserfiche contractors 

- Emergency Preparedness Event at Community Hall 

- AXIA Wine and Cheese Open House and Learning Center 

- Regional Council meeting 

- Alberta Emergency Management Agency – DEM training 

- Joint Health and Safety meetings 

- Bi-Weekly staff and management meetings 

- Fish and Wildlife – re: deer control plan 

 

Staff Safety Meeting Topics 
- April – Working Alone – presented by Pincher 

Creek and District Library Manager 

- May – Pincher Creek Evacuation Plan – 

Operations Dept./DEM 

- June – Establishing a Cohesive Workplan – 

Administration 

 

Upcoming Projects and 

Priorities 
- Staffing levels and position filling – We have had two employees provide notice of their 

retirement this year, one being the Bylaw Officer – Gord Pitt who has left our 

employment this month of August. The other being the Director of Community 

Services, Diane Burt Stuckey who will be leaving once the position has been filled later 

this fall. Quite a few applications were received and interviews will be conducted in 

early September. Given Diane’s long and immense contribution to the Town, these will 

be big shoes to fill. Other potential positions and or restructuring is also being 

considered by the manager’s of all departments. 

- REMO – Regional Emergency Management Organization – given the increase and 

regularity of emergency events, administration is working to ensure that training of 

staff is being conducted, as required. The additional workload or expectation on staff 
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to be prepared and available is being considered, how daily work and emergency 

response can best be managed. This is ongoing. 

- Several projects are in various stages, such as Early Learning Childcare, and planning 

for new facilities, Transportation Project, with the Town bus soon to hit the streets! 

Routing, some signage and minor decisions of the Committee to be made at the next 

meeting.  The Housing Committee is making headway with ARDN, with the intention to 

submit an affordable housing plan to the Province for funding consideration by Mid-

October. 

- 2019 – 2022 Operational Budget – presently in development by Departments heads, to 

be presented to Council for review and revision later in the fall. 

- Intermunicipal Collaboration Framework and Intermunicipal Development Plan, 

committee appointments and meeting schedule and approach to be determined within 

the month of September. 

- Planning for the expansion of the Town Office into the former Children’s World Day 

Care will begin. Proposals for architectural design will be included in the 2019 Budget 

plans. 

- Human Resources – Union contract is still under negotiation, and will soon be 

completed. Our staff have all been working very hard, and we hope to introduce some 

training and wellness programs for everyone’s benefit. 

- 2018 has proven to be a very busy and challenging period for everyone associated with 

the Town of Pincher Creek organization, particularly including the staff, management 

and Council, and some of our consultants and contractors. Huge thanks go to all the 

above who have helped us make significant progress and maintain a high level of 

service to our community! 

 


